
Wolf Post-Recovery Plan Scoping
Please give us your comments!

The Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife is inviting the public to comment on the scope of 
a post-recovery plan for wolves in Washington. Scoping helps us identify reasonable actions, 
alternatives, and impacts to be discussed in the plan. Scoping improves decisions and encourages 
collaboration, cooperation, and early resolution of potential conflicts. It is intended to narrow the 
focus of the plan to the relevant issues. The public scoping comment period for this process 
is open from August 1, 2019 through November 1, 2019.

Comments can also be provided electronically at wdfw.wa.gov/wolves-post-recovery-comments 
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Comments on the scope of the post^recovery wolf conservation and management plan: 
A prey based plan needs to be used to manage wolf numbers. We live in GMU 105 where we have 
about 20 cougars. Undulant populations have been greatly reduced in this area over the last 10 years. 
Based on 50 white tail deer equivalent, WTDE, prey per year per cougar we are looking at 1000 WTDE 
mortality per year in GMU 105, just from cougars, which is 3 to 4 times the legal harvest by humans.
Add to this 4 wolves each requiring 50 WTDE and the predator induced mortality of 1200 WTDE is 
expected. If all human impacts are added, legal hunting, dogs at large, vehicle collisions and fencing 
deaths, etc. and the total mortality divided by the land are of the GMU and a required density of 7 
WTDE per square mile, plus or minus .5 is required for a stable population. This is assuming a fawn to 
doe ratio at 6 months of 1 to 1. At 12 months a ratio of .2 to 1 must be maintained. If an adequate prey 
base is not present the wolf pack with ether leave the area or turn to domestic animals to fulfill its 
energy requirements.
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Privacy Notice: Please be aware that names and addresses of respondents may be released if requested under the Freedom of Information Act Our 
practice is to make comments, including names and home addresses of respondents, available for public review during regular business hours. 
Individual respondents may request that we withhold their home address from the record, which we will honor to the extent allowable by law There also 
may be circumstances in which we would withhold from the record a respondent's identity, as allowable by law If you wish us to withhold your name 
and/or address, you must state this prominently at the beginning of your written comments We will make all submissions from organizations or 
businesses, and from individuals identifying themselves as representatives or officials of organizations or businesses, available for public inspection in 
their entirety.

Persons with disabilities who need to receive this information in an alternative format or who need reasonable accommodations to participate in 
WDFW-sponsored public meetings or other activities may contact Dolores Noyes by phone (360-902-2349), TTY (360-902-2207). or email 
(dolores.noyes@dfw.wa.gov) For more information, see https://wdfw.wa.gov/accessibi/ity/reasonable_request.htm/

mailto:dolores.noyes@dfw.wa.gov
https://wdfw.wa.gov/accessibi/ity/reasonable_request.htm/

